
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Public Safety Committee Meeting –Special  Called Meeting – 2/20/20 – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Present:  Chairman Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderman Danny Wallace, Alderman Jeff Morris,  

Alderwoman Minnie Bommer, Mayor Justin Hanson, Joseph Mack, Chief Larry Lindsey, Lessie Fisher, Pat Harcourt (A2H), 

Jeff Eakes (A2H), David Gray, Tiny Rose, Tina Dunn, Rebecca Ray, David Gwinn, Echo Day 

 

Discussion of Covington Police Department Facility and Funding 

- Alderman Phelps opened discussion regarding site for building and plans 

- Chief Lindsey made visit to Atoka City Hall and felt that their facility was adequate to our needs 
- Discussed 18 acres on Delfield Dr. that Industrial Development Board will give to us and reason why this 

property would  make sense (proximity to Sheriff’s Department, combined training, gun range, impound) 

- Discussed FEMA funding for hazard mitigation available 
- 75% federal government, 12-1/2% state, 12-1/2% City (and that can be land) 

- Possible a new facility could be built with less than $500,000 from city 

- Purpose of this meeting is to decide if we would like to move forward with the grant, adopt concept of 
building, resolution to authorize city officials to apply for grant 

 

Chief Lindsey discussed site and design 

- Wanted a practical, functional facility that we can be proud of 

- The property being discussed will give us plenty of room to expand 
- Potential of having 9-1-1 in the same area if they decide to move to new facility 

- There is a need for a juvenile facility.  There is room on this property to build that. 
 

A2H 

- Pat Harcourt discussed site 

- The road and utilities are already in place, easily available 

- The property is large enough for expansion in future 
- Working on grant application but need approval from this Committee and letters of support from City/

Mayor 

- Building will be 6000-7000 square feet less than what we had planned before to cut some cost without 
sacrificing usage 

- Jeff Eakes explained floor plan and elevations (handout) 
 

Alderman Sullivan expressed concern about this location 

- South College is heavily congested and railroad behind it 
 

Alderman Wallace asked about access to Mueller Brass 

- Mayor Hanson stated that we would have to request easement from County and State 
 

Chief Lindsey reminded Committee that, with new technology in vehicles, this facility will serve as a central location, but of-

ficers will be dispersed throughout city.  Congestion will not be such a factor because officers will not be in a central facility 

waiting for calls.  They will be in their cars. 

 

Alderman Phelps asked about cost.  Pat Harcourt estimated approximately $4.5 - $5 million.  Grant provides for $4.25 mil-

lion 

 

Alderman Sullivan stated that if we are able to get in for $500,000 or less, we should move forward 

 

Mayor Hanson made motion to proceed with location, grant application, preliminary design, and proposed resolution, Alder-

man Sullivan 2
nd

 , motion carries 

 

Motion made to refer this discussion to Finance and Administration, Alderman Sullivan 2
nd

, motion carries 

 

Meeting adjourned 



Official meeting minutes and agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

Is there something you’d like to share 

in our weekly newsletter?   

Email Rebecca Ray at 

rray@covingtontn.com! 

Finance and Administration Committee Meeting – Called Meeting – 2/20/20 

 

Present:  Chairman Alderman CH Sullivan, Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderman Danny Wallace, Alderman Jeff Morris, Al-

derwoman Minnie Bommer, Mayor Justin Hanson, Joseph Mack, Chief Larry Lindsey, Lessie Fisher, Pat Harcourt (A2H), 

Jeff Eakes (A2H), David Gray, Tiny Rose, Tina Dunn, Rebecca Ray, David Gwinn, Echo D 

 

Discussion on Funding & Construction of Police Facility 

- Recommendation of Public Safety Committee to adopt site of Industrial Development Board at Delfield and to 
apply for grant funding through FEMA which could approve up to 75% of price.  Also to approve general concept 

of plans and proceed with resolution to make application for grant funding.  Alderman Phelps made motion as 

such, Alderman Morris 2
nd

, motion carries. 

 

Discussion of TML Loan Variable Rate Bond 

- Recorder/Treasurer Tina Dunn explained TML Bond, $500 Million bond, will go from variable to fixed at 2.9%. 

- Must be passed by resolution 

- Tommy Green brought to our attention last week 

- Alderman Wallace made motion to refinance, Alderman Wallace 2nd, discussion, motion carries 
 

There being no further business, meeting adjourned 

Come have 

Coffee with the Mayor 

Tuesday, March 3rd  

7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 

Please note - The City of Covington will continue 

leaf pickup through the end of February.  Beginning 

March 1st, all leaves must be bagged and placed at 

the curb for collection.   Thank you! 

http://www.covingtontn.com/
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Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON FIRE DEPARTMENT 
101 Tennessee Avenue - Covington, TN  38019 - 901-476-2578 

BE A COVINGTON VOLUNTEER FIREFIGHTER 

Click below to learn more! 

https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Fire-Department-378574375564775
http://volunteerfiretn.org/


Drug Free Tipton has launched the tip411 alert system as a way to interactively keep the community 

connected and informed through email, text message, and online public safety alerts.  Tip411 also al-

lows the public to report crimes and other suspicious activities directly to law enforcement by sending 

anonymous text messages from their cell phone via a free smartphone app.  Simply text “Tipton” to 

847411 from your cell phone or download the tip411 app.  This service is 100% anonymous!  

Contact Drug Free Tipton at 901-378-0545 or visit www.drugfreetipton.org 

Visit us on our Facebook page 

COVINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT 

On 2/19/20 officers on routine patrol made contact with two suspicious  

subjects in the area of Rogers Ave. and Gillepsie Dr.  Both suspects fled from 

officers on foot.  One was apprehended and identified as Martez Somerville.  

The other suspect, identified as Jarvis Grant, fled and was unable to be  

located at the time of the incident.  Officers recovered ammunition, marijua-

na, assorted prescription medications along with drug paraphernalia.   

Somerville is charged with Possession of Schedule VI and II with intent and Evading Arrest.  Warrants are  

being issued for Grant for Possession of Schedule II, VE and VI, Drug Paraphernalia and Evading Arrest.   
 

On 2/20/20 an officer observed three males walking in the road on the 800 block of Douglas St.  The officer 

made contact with the individuals.  One of the men, identified as Jarvis Banks, was found to be in possession 

of a handgun stolen out of Memphis.  Banks was taken into custody and charged with Unlawful Carrying or 

Possession of a Weapon, Possession Stolen Property, Disorderly Conduct, and Obstructing Highway/

Passageway. 

to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 
In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

https://www.drugfreetipton.org/
https://www.facebook.com/DrugFreeTipton
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Police-Department-1420689951501331


 
 

Human Trafficking Seminar 
Covington Civic Center 

100 W. Washington Ave., Covington, TN 
Thursday, Feb. 27  

6:00-8:00 p.m. 
 

Guest Speakers 
 

Amber Lawrence 
Special Agent Tennessee Bureau of Investigation 

Julanne Stone 
Executive Director Scarlet Rope Project 

The Scarlet Rope Project, Jackson TN, exists to provide a safe place for healing and restoration to survivors of sex trafficking 
 

Learn about the prevalence of this problem in West TN, along with how to identify, 
 provide interventions and access resources that are available. 

Sex trafficking is a form of modern slavery that exists throughout the United States and  
globally. Sex traffickers use violence, threats, lies, debt bondage, and other forms of coercion  
to compel adults and children to engage in commercial sex acts against their will. Under U.S.  

federal law, any minor under the age of 18 years induced into commercial sex is a victim of sex 
trafficking—regardless of whether or not the trafficker used force, fraud, or coercion.       

 

    Working to prevent exploitation and provide escape from the bondage of sex trafficking 
Sponsored by Covington Fire Department, Scarlet Rope Project, Covington High HOSA, and Covington 

Police Department 



https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum
https://www.facebook.com/search/top/?q=tipton%20county%20museum
https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum
https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountymuseum


NOW OFFERING  

THERAPEUTIC  

MASSAGE 
Dee Rogers, NCMT, LMT 

Call for Appointment 

870-206-2294 

Massage   Member Non-Member 

30 Minutes   $35.00 $45.00 

One Hour   $65.00 $75.00 

One & a half Hour  $100.00 $110.00 

https://www.facebook.com/covingtonparksnrec


http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html
http://www.covingtontn.com/covington-youth-sports.html


BLACK HISTORY MONTH  
EVENTS 

Dyersburg State Community College 

Jimmy Naifeh Center 

Friday, Feb. 28, 6:30 p.m. – Movie Night, 

Learning Resource Center, Room 104, JNC. 

Free admission. 

https://www.facebook.com/tiptoncountylibrary


Tipton County students participated in the  

National CTE Letter of Intent Signing Day at  

Tennessee College of Applied Technology -  

Covington.   
 

Congratulations to Covington High Chargers  

“TCAT Frat” Michael Barbee, Gunner Jones, Wesley 

Morris, Jac’Quan Perry, Colyn Rogers, Sammy  

Simmons, Tanner Sharp, and Daniel Thorn 

https://www.facebook.com/photo?fbid=1232446606944530&set=a.331364583719408


https://www.facebook.com/photo?fbid=10156564612742352&set=a.205822312351
https://www.facebook.com/events/1481491135358257?acontext=%7B%22ref%22%3A%2229%22%2C%22ref_notif_type%22%3A%22event_calendar_create%22%2C%22action_history%22%3A%22null%22%7D&notif_id=1580832475546582&notif_t=event_calendar_create&ref=notif


 Notice Covington Utilities Customers 
The City of Covington is in the process of installing AMI (Advanced Metering Infrastruc-

ture) to replace its aging water and gas meters. Beginning the week of February 10, 

2020, Utilities Department employees and contractors will be conducting a site survey 

at each home and business.  The survey is to collect information necessary to replace 

all water meters as well as install data collection for gas meters. This first phase should 

take approximately one month. Phase II will begin after all material has been ordered 

and shipped. Installation will require a very short interruption of service for each cus-

tomer. We expect this last phase to be completed in twelve to fifteen months. We  

regret any inconvenience this may cause but it will greatly improve insight into system 

operation and customer service. If you would like more information, please visit our 

website and click on Frequently Asked Questions. You can also contact Public Works 

Director David Gray at dgray@covingtontn.com.      

Reminder - Property taxes are now due!  There are several ways to pay: 

Pay easily online at https://paycovingtontn.com/taxes.html#/  

Pay by Phone:  1-844-867-1859  You must have the receipt number to complete 

the payment.  Visa, MasterCard, Discover accepted 

Pay in Person at City Hall, 200 W. Washington St., Covington, TN  38019 

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://paycovingtontn.com/utilities.html#/
http://www.covingtontn.com/uploads/2/6/1/5/26153647/ami_faq.pdf
mailto:dgray@covingtontn.com
https://paycovingtontn.com/taxes.html#/




https://tiptonco.com/census2020/

